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Tel: 01952 387750  
Email: admin@stgeorgesschool.org.uk   Website: http://www.stgeorgesschool.org.uk

Tuesday 16th June

Dear Parents,

I do hope you and your families are all keeping safe and well. I am writing to give everyone an update on what is happening within school.

Children in school

As you will already know, we are now open for vulnerable pupils, the children of key workers and children in Reception and Year 1. Of the 22 classrooms we have available for use, 3 are too small as no social distancing would be able to take place. We are currently using 17 classrooms for the children we have in school now which leaves us with 2 spare classrooms. Our key worker numbers are rising daily, so we will use one of the spare classrooms next week for a new pod of children. This will then leave us with one remaining classroom which will be used when we have further key workers or additional Rec/Y1 children take up a place. 

Every member of staff who can be is now working in school but not necessarily in their usual year group. For example, our three Y6 teachers are currently teaching in Y6, Y5 and Y1. Staff are also still preparing home learning for the website for every year group. 

The reason I am explaining all of this to you is you may have seen the Government are now saying schools can decide to take further children back into school, if they can keep to the social distancing rules. We are unable to do this at St George’s as we do not have any classrooms available or any spare staff. 

We would love nothing more than to have everyone back for the end of the term as we genuinely miss having school full of happy and noisy children! Sadly, this just isn’t possible. 

If your child is unwell

If your child is currently attending school and they are unwell, please do not send them into school. Please can you ring us first thing in the morning to let us know they will not be in and the reason why. 
Free School Meals- Please note that this section of the letter has been updated since we emailed it out to all parents earlier today. Just shows you how quickly things change!
Free School Meals have also hit the press this week as the Government had announced that they would not be funding the vouchers over the Summer holidays. However, this afternoon they have changed the plan and announced they will, after all, be funding the vouchers throughout the summer holidays. Telford and Wrekin Council have announced they are starting a breakfast scheme for some families in Telford; we are trying to find out further information about this and will share it with you when we know more. 
Schools being open over the Summer holidays

Again, there has been a lot in the press regarding the summer holidays and whether there will be ‘catch up’ programmes or summer play schemes being put in place. We are led to believe there will be a Government announcement about this later in the week. Head Teachers do not get information prior to the general public regarding schools, so I will personally be waiting for any announcements myself.

What I would say at this point, there has been no indication that schools will be open so I would urge parents to begin to plan for childcare over the six weeks holidays. 

September Organisation

School leaders have had no guidance yet about what school life might look like in September. We are planning for a ‘normal’ September start, but we do not know yet if that is what will happen. Again, we are awaiting announcements from the Government and will let you know as soon as we have clear instructions or guidance. 

End of year school reports

Every child will receive a school report as usual this year and these will be emailed out to parents before the end of term. 

Website and Facebook

Please continue to check our website and Facebook page as we are regularly sharing ideas and activities for the children to do at home. At the moment we are having a focus on science and art as well as the work added for each individual year group.   
Y6 Transition

Most of the secondary schools have now contacted us and we have been able to have detailed conversations to pass on key information about each child. At the moment, we do not know any more about plans for secondaries but I am sure each school will be in contact with you regarding your child, if they haven’t done so already.

Arthog Residential Visit- September 2020

We are currently holding discussions with Arthog as to what will happen regarding our planned visit in September for our current Year 5. We will let parents know the outcome as soon as possible. 

Uniform

Last term we asked the children, parents and staff their views on the sports school uniform and if it should continue to be worn during the normal school day. The results of the questionnaire was that more adults voted to not have it anymore, and slightly more children chose to keep it. Therefore, Governors have made the decision to keep it going for the next school year but we will review it at Easter 2021. We anticipate that it will likely be phased out over the next two years.

A full list of uniform and where it can be bought is in our Uniform Policy which can be found on the school website. 

Reception and Nursery new starters for September

Again, we do not know yet what the start of term in September will look like for these children, but we will update parents as soon as we know. We will be sending out packs with information about school in the next week or so. These will include important forms which will need completing and sending back to us. 

Finally, I would like to thank the whole school community for everything you are doing to help us through this challenging time. We totally understand your frustrations if your child is unable to be offered a place at the moment, but we really are trying our very best to make the right decisions to keep everyone safe. 
I am in school every day, as is Mrs Watts (Deputy Head) and Mrs Foxley (Assistant Head). Please do not hesitate to contact us, by telephoning school, should you have any questions or if you think we can help you in anyway. Alternatively, please feel free to email school at admin@stgeorgesschool.org.uk.

Yours sincerely,
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Mrs Sally Sixsmith

Head Teacher
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